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Ford Parish Council

Chairman: Mr Stephen Jones, 1 Brook Cottages, Back Lane, Ford SY5 9LY                                                                              Tel 01743 850263             Email:   Stephenjones356@btinternet.com   
      Clerk:  Caroline Higgins, Holmsdale, Station Road, Meole Brace, Shrewsbury, SY3 9HD       

Tel 01743 352443         Email:     carolinejhiggins@aol.com
MINUTES OF THE ORDINARY MEETING OF THE FORD PARISH COUNCIL, HELD ON 15th SEPTEMBER 2015 at 7:00PM; Ford Parish Hall
	Minute Number
	Minute
	Resolution / Action Taken/Required 

(Proposer/Seconder)

	15-9-15-1

	WELCOME AND PUBLIC SESSION:

The Chairman opened the public session at 7:00pm and established that the one elector present was an applicant for co-option.  He did not wish to make a statement, so the session was closed at 7:02pm.
	

	15-9-15-2


	TO RECORD THOSE PRESENT AND APPROVE APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE:

Present: Cllr S Jones, (Chairman); Cllr R Blyth, (Vice Chairman); Cllr A Briggs; Cllr W Clyne; Cllr A Mortimer; Cllr J Adams; 

Caroline Higgins, (Clerk);  Roger Evans, (Shropshire Councillor); PC J Summerfield, (West Mercia Police); CSO A Roberts, (West Mercia Police)
1 member of the public – Mr J Southan
Apologies:  – Cllr R Pugh – Family commitments; 
The Council accepted all apologies
	

	15-9-15-3
	PARISH COUNCIL VACANCIES X2

The Clerk tabled a single application for co-option, from Mr J Southan and outlined the details supplied with the application.  The Council then unanimously agreed that Mr Southan shall be co-opted onto Ford Parish Council with immediate effect.  John Southan joined the Council and signed his Declaration of Acceptance of Office before the Clerk.
	

	15-9-15-4
	DECLARATION OF DISCLOSIBLE PECUNIARY INTERESTS: No pecuniary interests were declared.
	

	15-9-15-5
	POLICE REPORT: 
The Chairman proposed that item 9 be dealt with next, to release the Police officers to attend another meeting.  This was agreed and PC J Summerfield presented the following report:
No crime or anti-social behaviour has been reported in Ford in the past month.

A new CSO Catherine Steven, has been recruited to support the Safer Neighbourhood Team on a temporary basis. She may shortly be reallocated but it is hoped she will be replaced by a permanent appointee.

The police have attended various events over the summer, including the Minsterley Show.

The Police have introduced a new Horse Watch Scheme, in response to thefts of saddlery and tack.  The service is free to join.  The SNT are proposing to organize a property marking session for the Ford area, later in the autumn.
A police station volunteer now regularly attends Neighbourhood Watch Meetings as a co-ordinator.  

Details of PACT meetings are available on the SNT website and are regularly updated.

The Chairman thanked the officer for his report and the continued support and service of the Police team.

The Chairman proposed that the Police and Crime Commissioner’s Survey be completed by himself and the Clerk on behalf of the Parish Council, for submission by 16th October.  This was resolved unanimously.

NEIGHBOURHOOD WATCH REPORT:

The next meeting of the Neighbourhood Watch Group was confirmed as 29th September 2015, to be held in the Urwick Room at 7:30pm.  All are welcome to attend.
At 7:20pm the police officers left the meeting.
	Chairman & Clerk to complete PCC Survey – by 16th Oct 2015



	15-9-15-6
	MINUTES OF PREVIOUS MEETINGS: 
The Council noted and approved the minutes of the Extra-ordinary Planning Meeting, held on 25th August 2015 (RB/AM)
	

	15-9-15-7
	PARISH MATTERS:
a. Quail Ridge Gas Reservoir – The Council resolved to write to Avanti Gas requesting a programme of remedial works.
b. Ford War Memorial – The Council noted that Ford War Memorial has been added to the list of buildings of historical interest.  The Council further noted that Montgomery Historical Society has recorded the gravestones in St Michael’s Churchyard.
c. Bridleway 3 – It was noted that this bridleway is still obstructed at Severnford House and that the property is presently unoccupied.  The property is regularly visited by a relative.
d. Sites of Community Led Concern – The Council noted that the updated list of sites had been acknowledged by Shropshire Council but not assessed.  Members expressed ongoing concern about the misuse of bridleways by vehicles and this issue will be considered for inclusion with the next submission.
e. Sub-station Lease – Ongoing.  It was confirmed that Sarah Hannah has been nominated by the Village Hall Committee to sign the relevant documents.  ID2 forms still need to be signed.
f. Ford Bowling Club – The Council resolved to forward the details of any grant opportunities directly to the Bowling Club, which continues to exist, but does not have a green at present.  The Council noted that the Bowling Club is in the process of registering ownership of the small parcel of land on which the pavilion and other buildings are located.
	Letter to Avanti Gas

Advise ROW officer of situation and request a letter be sent to the property.

Chairman, vice-chairman and S Hannah to complete ID2 forms to confirm their identities.

Forward grant details to FBC

	15-9-15-8
	SHROPSHIRE COUNCILLOR’S REPORT:
Roger Evans gave the following report –

The SAM.Dev Plan is due for adoption on 24th September but has not been released by the Planning Inspectorate, so adoption will require a special meeting of Shropshire Council.

The proposed housing development on Welshpool Road was reviewed by the Central Planning Committee and approval confirmed.  Due to short notice the Parish Council were not able to make representation.  It was therefore resolved to write to Shropshire Council to complain of poor notice and request that the unilateral undertaking be confirmed.  It was further resolved to request a full list of approved planning applications pending a final decision notice.

Quarry Swimming Pool - Consultation extended.

Pontesbury Library Consultation – public meeting planned 25th September. Pontesbury PC has agreed in principle to fund the project to a maximum cost of £5,500 for the next year.

Community Speed Watch – Officer invited to attend LJC meeting, but cancelled.  Approved sites in Ford are Butt Lane and The Leasowes.  A minimum of 3 volunteers will need to be trained by West Mercia Police.  The Chairman confirmed he wished to volunteer.
LJC Meeting – A speaker from Future Fit set out details of the forthcoming consultation on the future of Shrewsbury & Telford Hospital Trust, to start in December.

Youth Club Funding – The LJC approved a grant of £900 for Ford Youth Club, for the current funding round.
Youth Services Provision – Shropshire Youth Association has been appointed to provide youth services until March 2017.
	Letter to SC Planning

Names of volunteers to be forwarded to Roger Evans

	15-9-15-9
	FORD VILLAGE SHOW:
The Council recorded a vote of thanks to the organizing committee and demonstrated their appreciation with a round of applause.

Cllr J Adams gave a report on the number and range of entries and confirmed the show had generated a surplus, which will be returned to the Parish Council.  The Council briefly discussed how the proceeds should be used, including charitable donations and thank you gifts for the judges.  The Council agreed to allow this matter to be discussed at the Wash Up meeting, to be held in October.
It was agreed that Cllr J Adams would write an article for the autumn newsletter and photographs will be included if possible.  Photographs will also be added to the Ford Facebook Group page by S Jones and on the Parish Council website, by the Clerk
	Wash up meeting – 6th October 2015

Newsletter article – J Adams

Facebook – S Jones

Website – Clerk

	15-9-15-10
	FORD YOUNG PERSONS’ GROUP:

See Shropshire Councillor’s report.
	

	15-9-15-11
	PARISH PATHS AND RECREATION GROUND WORKING GROUP:

a. Risk Assessments – The Clerk was asked to provide a risk assessment template and liaise with Cllr Blyth to complete a suitable document.
b. Basketball Backboards – Clllr Blyth reported that it had not been possible to source a suitable backboard to fit the existing MUGA.  It was therefore agreed that Cllrs Clyne and Blyth would construct a replacement board from ply.  They were still concerned that the existing anti-tamper nuts will present problems with fitting.
c. Invasive Weeds – The Clerk was asked to check the disposal regulations for invasive weeds and to arrange a suitable contractor to treat the recreation ground for next spring.
d. Football Goals – The Chairman had attempted to arrange a photograph for a press release, but the youth group was unavailable on the day of the Village Show.  It was agreed that no further action was appropriate but that an article would be included in the next newsletter.  R Blyth reported that the goal mouths are getting dished due to heavy wear and the Clerk was asked to seek repair advice from Sodexo.
e. Committee membership – Newly co-opted councillor J Southan volunteered to assist this group and was duly co-opted.
	Clerk & RB to complete Risk Assessments

RB & WC to construct and install back board.

Check disposal regs. Arrange treatment in Spring 2016 

Newsletter article

Seek advice from Sodexo on goal mouth repairs

J Southan – co-opted to Parish Paths & Recreation Ground Working Group

	15-9-15-12
	FINANCE & GENERAL PURPOSES COMMITTEE: The Committee agreed to meet on 13th October 2015.
	SJ, JA, AM, Clerk

	15-9-15-13
	PLANNING MATTERS:
a. Annual Place Plan Review – The Council resolved to hold a drop in session instead of a formal public meeting, to consult residents on the Place Plan.  It was agreed to offer tea and coffee and to advertise the event in the newsletter and on the Facebook page.  A date in early November to be identified. The Chairman will attend and host the event.

b. Planning Appeals – Land to NW of Ford – awaiting decision of planning inspector.  The Council agreed to write to Shropshire Council objecting to the very late publication of the relevant appeal papers, which potentially restricted the opportunity for the public to give their views.

c. Planning Applications – None

d. Planning Decisions & Updates – 15/02259/FUL New House Farm – Permission granted
	Drop in session to be arranged in early November – S Jones to host

Letter to Shropshire Council Planning – Complaint about late publication of papers

	15-9-15-14
	FINANCIAL MATTERS:
a. External Audit Report – The Council noted the completion of the audit and received hard copies of the report.
b. Electronic Banking – The Clerk confirmed the online payments service was now set up but that an additional signatory should be registered.  It was resolved that the Vice chairman should complete his registration if possible.
c. Retrospective confirmation of electronic payments authorized at extraordinary planning meeting on 26th August 2015 –
The Council unanimously confirmed the payments listed below:

C Higgins - Clerk’s salary (August)       £258.91

SCPS - Pension Contributions  - Aug     £56.56

Npower Ltd – Electricity                        £134.54

Sodexo – Grounds Maintenance          £181.54

XMA Ltd – Printer ink                              £56.19

The Council then resolved unanimously that regular payments in accordance with the agreed budget and policies be authorized electronically and reported to the Council in retrospect. The Council resolved to authorize regular payments including :
Salary (Clerk)

Pension (Shropshire County Pension Scheme)

Grounds maintenance (Sodexo)

Street Lighting Electricity (Npower)
d. Confirmation of new electronic payments – The Council resolved to authorize the following payments:
S Jones Prize fund for Village Show & floats £382.50
C Higgins September Salary                        £255.71

C Higgins Expenses                                      £47.53

Shropshire Pension Scheme Contributions £56.56

Kingsley Press Printing for Village Show       £55.00

	R Blyth to complete registration with Lloyds Bank

Signatories to authorize on line payments WC / SJ

	15-9-15-15
	ADOPTION OF FORMAL COMPLAINTS PROCEDURE:
The Council resolved to adopt the procedure presented as Appendix 20 to the July Agenda.
	

	15-9-15-16
	HEALTH & SAFETY:

Risk assessments to be reviewed.
	Clerk / R B

	15-9-15-17
	CORRESPONDENCE:

All correspondence has been circulated by email.
	

	15-9-15-18
	MEETING DATES:
The next meeting was confirmed as 17th November
 2015
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Signed by Chairman ………………………………… 17th November 2015


